
 

 
Community Development & Neighborhood Services 
281 North College Avenue 
P.O. Box 580 
Fort Collins, CO 80522.0580 
 

970.416.4250 
preservation@fcgov.com  
fcgov.com/historicpreservation 

 

Historic Preservation Services 

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS 
ISSUED: June 9, 2023 

EXPIRATION: June 9, 2024 
 

419 East Elizabeth Street LLC/2Sandys East Elizabeth LLC/CSNBM LLC 
c/o Sandy Willison, Sagert-Willison, Inc. 
452 S. Link Lane 
Fort Collins, CO 80524 
 
Dear Property Owner: 
 
This letter provides you with confirmation that the proposed changes to your historic Fort Collins 
property at 419 E. Elizabeth St. have been approved by the City’s Historic Preservation Division 
because the proposed work meets the criteria and standards in Chapter 14, Article IV of the Fort 
Collins Municipal Code.   
 

1) Replacement of concrete steps in front of house to address settling and bring into 
conformance with building code, including a new metal handrail.  
 

Notice of the approved application has been provided to building and zoning staff to facilitate the 
processing of any permits that are needed for the work. 
 
Please note that all ensuing work must conform to the approved plans. Any non-conforming 
alterations are subject to stop-work orders, denial of Certificate of Occupancy, and restoration 
requirements and penalties. 
 
If the approved work is not completed prior to the expiration date noted above, you may apply 
for an extension by contacting staff at least 30 days prior to expiration. Extensions may be 
granted for up to 12 additional months, based on a satisfactory staff review of the extension 
request. 
 
Property owners can appeal staff design review decisions by filing a written notice of appeal to 
the Director of Community Development & Neighborhood Services within fourteen (14) days of 
this decision. If you have any questions regarding this approval, or if I may be of any assistance, 
please do not hesitate to contact me.  I can be reached at yjones@fcgov.com or at 970-658-0263. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Yani Jones 
Historic Preservation Planner 















From: Sandy Willison
To: Historic Preservation
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: 419 E Elizabeth - Permit B2303744
Date: Thursday, June 8, 2023 8:16:22 PM





Sent from my iPad

On Jun 7, 2023, at 2:29 PM, Historic Preservation <preservation@fcgov.com> wrote:

Hi Sandy!
 
This is Yani Jones with the City of Fort Collins Historic Preservation office. I’ve been routed on the review for your replacement concrete steps permit for 419 E. Elizabeth St. because this property is in the Laurel School Historic District on the National Register of Historic Places, and because exterior alterations to multifamily buildings 50+ years old like this one are subject to historic preservation review under Land Use Code Sec. 3.4.7. Would you please send over a photo of the existing steps to be removed/replaced so I can complete the historic preservation design review?
 
Take care,
 
Yani
 
. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
YANI JONES
Pronouns: She/Her (What’s this?)
Historic Preservation Planner
City of Fort Collins Historic Preservation Services
(970) 658-0263
https://www.fcgov.com/historicpreservation/
 
 
 


